ALAMEDA-CONTRA COSTA TRANSIT DISTRICT

_ /I Frozansir
STAFF REPORT

MEETING DATE: 5/8/2019 Staff Report No. 19-164

TO: AC Transit Board of Directors
FROM: Michael A. Hursh, General Manager

SUBJECT: Quarterly Report on District Involvement in External Planning Processes

BRIEFING ITEM

RECOMMENDED ACTION(S):

Consider receiving report on the District’s involvement in external planning processes.

BUDGETARY/FISCAL IMPACT:

There is no direct budgetary/fiscal impact associated with this report.

BACKGROUND/RATIONALE:

This report summarizes transportation and land use planning processes led by other agencies, which affect all
or part of the AC Transit District. This report focuses mostly on long range planning activities rather than
project level implementation. AC Transit participates in and tracks multiple external planning processes at the
state, regional and local levels. Depending on circumstances, participation may take various forms-attending
and participating in meetings, holding individual meetings, and preparing comments. A list and summary of
these processes is included as Attachment 1.

A report on Complete Streets processes was sent to the Board on March 13 (Staff Report 19-063). This report
provided information on the planning/implementation status of a number of plans which are also listed on the
External Planning Report. The External Planning report also includes a number of broader scale plans such as
regional plans, area plans, and externally managed transit plans (sponsored by agencies other than AC
Transit).

The new planning process this quarter is the Richmond Community Based Transportation Plan (CBTP),
sponsored by the Contra Costa Transportation Authority (CCTA). This Plan is intended to gather broad
community input on how to improve transportation in the Richmond area for low income people. The
Temescal Complete Streets Plan has been deleted from the list because it is being implemented as a series of
projects, rather than as an overall plan.

The release of the revised draft Downtown Oakland Specific Plan represents a milestone for this extremely
active development area. The City has also released a draft of the Bike Master Plan that staff provided
comments on.

ADVANTAGES/DISADVANTAGES:
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External planning processes provide AC Transit with opportunities to influence decisions by cities, counties,
and other agencies that affect transit and land use. In addition, the District’s participation ensures transit
service plans can anticipate and adjust to meet the needs of the community.

The disadvantage is that participation in external planning processes can be time-consuming with no
guarantee of positive results for the District.

ALTERNATIVES ANALYSIS:

Because this report does not recommend an action, there is no alternatives analysis.

PRIOR RELEVANT BOARD ACTION/POLICIES:

Staff Report 19-025, External Planning
Staff Report 19-063, Complete Streets

ATTACHMENTS:

1. External Planning Tracker

Approved by:
Ramakrishna Pochiraju, Executive Director of Planning & Engineering

Reviewed by:
Robert del Rosario, Director of Services Development and Planning

Prepared by:
Nathan Landau, Senior Transportation Planner

ALAMEDA-CONTRA COSTA TRANSIT DISTRICT Page 2 of 2 Printed on 5/2/2019

powered by Legistar™


http://www.legistar.com/

